
  
 

  

  

 
  
 
 

 
 

  
 

    
      

    
 

    
  

   
  

  
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   
  

    
    

  
    

   
 

 
 

   

 
 

    
  

 

  
 

 

We need your help! 

Project Overview 

We are enthusiastic and motivated to transform a 
forgotten fenced garden into an area of beauty. Our first 
project is to create a HMD Green Memorial Garden, which 
would be Wigan's first and only. We are keen to push 
forward with the project to bring a space of peace and 
reflection to the community, linking in with local school, St 
Wilfrid's Primary, and helping the children there to learn 
new skills and gain confidence. 
So far, the ground has been cleared of weeds and 15 pupils 
from years 4 & 5 of the school's Garden Club have worked 
hard to clean and weed the central 3 tier tub, ready for 
planting. 

Stubshaw Cross Park What support is needed: 

We need support to get the space ready for 
planting and maintenance. This support 
includes: a mechanical digger to turn the 
currently impacted soil and rake it, metal paint 
to use on our fencing - ideally silver, 
sandblasting/cleaning of stone area. 

What difference it would make to our project? 
This support would enable us to move forward with creating the Green Memorial 
Garden, planting and providing the community with a beautiful space to be proud of. 
We have lots of future plans for the space and surrounding areas, including the 
potential for a chatty bench to reduce isolation and encourage connection. 
To Find out more about the group: 
Stubshaw Cross Park website 

If you can help this group 
Please email: 
communitynoticeboard@wigan.gov.uk 
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